
 

 

 

Governing Board Meeting /  

Study Session of April 27, 2016 

The Contra Costa Community College District (District) Governing Board met at the 
George R. Gordon Education Center on April 27, 2016. The regular meeting began 
with closed session at 3:00 p.m., followed by public study session at 4:00 p.m. and a 
reception for tenured faculty and the classified employee of the year. 
 
Highlights of the meeting follow. 
 
2016-17 Budget Study Session 
The Governing Board held a study session to discuss and provide input on the 
development of the District’s 2016-17 budget. 
 
Governing Board Reception 
The Governing Board held a reception to honor faculty members Districtwide who have 
achieved tenure, and the classified employee of the year, Los Medanos College’s Eric 
Sanchez. 
 
Measure E Bond Update 
A special presentation was shared on updated plans to spend 2014 Measure E bond 
funds. 
 
New Agreements Approved 
The Governing Board approved a number of agreements, including: 
 

o a new Contra Costa College (CCC) agreement with the Gateway to 
College National Network to support operating expenses of the 
Gateway to College program; 

 
o a Diablo Valley College (DVC) renewal agreement with the Regents 

of the University of California to increase student transfers to the 
University of California; 
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o a new District Office agreement with Peralta Community College 
District to collaborate on the application and implementation of a 
California Apprenticeship Initiative New and Innovative Grant on 
behalf of the East Bay Advanced Manufacturing Transportation 
Apprenticeship Council; and  

 
o a new Los Medanos College (LMC) agreement with San Francisco Bay 

Area Rapid Transit District to provide training to students in the field of 
electronics/electricity with a focus on the transportation industry as part of 
a Department of Transportation grant. 

 
Student Trustee Privileges 
Privileges for the District’s Student Trustee, previously approved by the Governing 
Board, will be extended to May 6, 2017, including a monthly compensation of $400.  
 
Proposition 30 Spending 
The Governing Board reviewed and approved the District expenditures made possible by 
funds raised from Proposition 30, The Schools and Local Public Safety Protection Act of 
2012. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned in memory of Jimmy Stubblefield, retired DVC counselor 
and Robert Moore, retired CCC food services supervisor. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON MAY APRIL 25, 2016, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 

 AT THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 
500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 


